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4.4: Non- residential development

The HBF believes that all development to which there is public use should make an open space/recreation contribution. For example, it is quite normal for an office development to include open space provision for sitting out. Equally, developments in town centres should contribute to the provision of civic spaces. About 33% of working hours are spent at work and so there is no reason for housing only to require the enjoyment of open space to be provided.

4.6: Calculating the anticipated number of persons generated

The costs per dwelling as set out in the table are based upon every bedroom space being occupied. However, the reality is that household sizes have been getting smaller. It is clearly not the case that the average 3 bedroom house is occupied by 2 children, 4 bedroom house is occupied by 3 children and so on. The reality is many 3, 4 and 5 bedroom dwellings are only occupied by couples. Consequently, the Council must base any requirement upon actual household sizes found within the Local Planning Authority for different sized bedroom dwellings, not upon unrealistic full occupancy criteria. Occupancy rates based on census information applied generally to the development are acceptable but there is no correlation between bedroom sizes and occupancy sufficient to make a calculation on that basis fair and reasonable.
The HBF objects to the blanket charges the Council is proposing. Such a requirement may result in the development being unviable.  Overall, the HBF is concerned about the blanket approach.  All sites should be judged on the their merits and the evident need and the available facilities in the area.

5.6: Maintenance

The HBF objects to the requirement that developers pay for maintenance of the open spaces for 15 years. Paragraph B19 of Circular 5/05 states that “as a general rule, however, where an asset is intended for wider public use, the costs of subsequent maintenance and other recurrent expenditure associated with the developer’s contribution should normally be borne by the body or authority in which the asset is to be vested. Where contributions to the initial support (“pump priming”) of new facilities are necessary, these should reflect the time lag between the provision of the new facility and its inclusion in public sector funding streams, or its ability to recover its own costs in the case of privately-run bus services, for example. Pump priming maintenance payments should be time-limited and not be required in perpetuity in planning obligations”.

